
  
 
 

King’s High School            Te Kura Tuarua o Kīngi 
Daily Notices           Panui o Te rā 
Friday 16th May 2025                                                                                                      Paraire 16th Mei 2025 
 

All/Te Katoa 
 
TIMETABLE DAY – Rima 
 

ROTUMAN LANGUAGE WEEK 
 

Rotuman Fact of the Day: 
 

Traditional Chiefs: Each of the seven districts on Rotuma is headed by a traditional male chief, 
known as a gagaj 'es itu'u, who plays a vital role in community affairs and represents their 

district on the Rotuma Island Council. 
 

Phrase of the day: 
 

'Ou re'i? How are you? (informal singular) 
 
 
PEER READING - TODAY in the library period 3 (11.55 am).  
 
40 HOUR CHALLENGE LEADERS - Reminder that we have a meeting at lunchtime in C2, TODAY. 
 
MUSIC INSTRUMENT LESSONS  – Please check the timetables on the doors of  R.26 and R.27 
TODAY - Drums. 
Monday -  Cello, Flute, Piano. 
 
BOOK GANG - Is on TODAY at lunchtime in L1. See Mrs Vercoe for details. 
 
THEATRESPORTS CLUB - After school TODAY, 3-4 pm, in Room 30. All welcome! 
 
BREAKFAST CLUB – Free breakfast:  Bread, Weetbix and milk. This will be in the PAC Foyer and 
at the Canteen, TODAY, from 11-11.15 am. 
 
GROUP ROOM CHANGES – From next Tuesday 20th May, the following Group Room changes 
will apply: 

HSV – From C2 to A6 STE – From C3 to the Library HPL – From C4 to L2 
HEA – From C5 to A3 TGI – From C6 to Room 20 HSR – From C8 to B8 

 
MEDITATION GROUP - The Meditation Group, open to students and staff,  meets on Monday at 
lunchtime in the  Student Support Centre meeting room. Meditation can make you more positive, 
give you a sense of calm, and help you relax. Beginners as well as people with experience 
welcome. Please email kh@kingshigh.school.nz or gi@kingshigh.school.nz if you have any 
questions. 
 
LGBTQ+ SUPPORT GROUP - Join us every Monday at lunchtime for our LGBTQ+ Support Group! 
Whether you identify as part of the LGBTQ+ community, are curious to learn more, or simply want 
to show your support, everyone is welcome. This is a safe, inclusive, and relaxed space to 
connect, share, and support one another. Come along, meet new friends, and be part of a 
welcoming community. When: Mondays at lunchtime. Where: In L1. No pressure, no judgment—
just good vibes and great conversations. We look forward to seeing you there! Let’s make our 
school a more inclusive and supportive place together! For more information, contact Mr Holger 
Korth (Counsellor) kh@kingshigh.school.nz   
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ORCHESTRA – Rehearsal on Monday in Room 26, 3.00 – 4.15pm. 
 
PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE - The Public Health Nurse, is holding a FREE & CONFIDENTIAL health 
clinic on the new day of Tuesday, at lunchtime, in the Student Support Centre. No booking 
required, just knock on the door and wait to be seen. Alternatively, you can make an appointment 
by cell: 027 3596817 or email: chanelle.hibberd@southerndhb.govt.nz  
 
BOOK WEEK - Book Week is fast approaching.  A reminder that the entries for the Manga drawing 
competition, close on Monday 26th May. Pick up an entry form from the library and start drawing. 
Prizes to be won. 
 
JOIN THE 2025 WORLD VISION 40 HOUR CHALLENGE! - From 8pm Friday 13 June – 12pm 
Sunday 15 June, unplug and take on a challenge to help communities in the Solomon Islands 
and beyond who are being hit hardest by climate change. This year marks 50 years of Kiwis 
stepping up to make a difference — and now it's your turn! The Challenge: Go offline, ditch 
electricity, or set your own epic goal for 40 hours to raise funds for a greener future! Follow the 
link to sign up: https://fundraise.worldvision.org.nz/fundraiser/KingsHighSchoolDunedin/ 
 

Senior/Tuakana  
 
POLICE FORCE INFORMATION SESSION - Students who are interested in joining the Police Force, 
or who would like to know more, are welcome to attend an information session TODAY at, 10am 
in the PAC. You must check in with your Period 2 teacher before quickly making your way to the 
PAC. All interested Senior students may attend, if you have any questions, see Mrs Campbell. 
 
DEFENCE FORCE - If you are considering a future in the Defence Force, or would like more 
information, an information session is being held on Wednesday 21st May at 12.30pm in the PAC. 
Please check in with your Period 4 teacher first before heading over. If you have any questions, 
see Mrs Campbell. 
 
ID CARDS – Senior students can now order their ID Cards from the student office. These cost $13. 
 

Junior/Teina 
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